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In attendance
Maria Hein
Rachel Lee
Don Rouzie
Kirke Wolfe
Asher Atkinson

1. Maria moves to approve the January minutes, Kirke seconds.  Motion approved unanimously, with Don abstaining.  (Asher had not yet arrived.)
2. There was a brief discussion of the Landmarks Commission decision to approve the duplex at 15th and Fremont.  The consensus was that we should monitor the construction process to ensure that the developer complies with the permit conditions, that pedestrian access is maintained to the extent required, and that traffic is not disrupted.  
3.	Rachel informed the LUTC that a representative of an electric scooter company would be attending the March meeting.  He indicated that the company was interested in building bridges and partnering with neighborhood organizations.  Rachel intends to research whether scooters do displace automobile trips and what the lifespan is of an electric scooter.  

4.	The LUTC discusses the draft short-term rental policy, including making a distinction between owner-occupied and non-owner-occupied properties for purposes of deciding which permits the LUTC will comment on.  The consensus is to use that distinction, but to clarify the language of the draft.  Rachel will revise the draft, and we will vote on it at the March meeting.  

5.  There is a brief discussion of a tenant in a rental on 15th near Wygant who is causing problems in the neighborhood.  
